Financial Update

While we all enjoy summer holidays, the work of God’s Church must continue even at a time of reduced attendance and smaller collections. As members of God’s Church, you should be aware of the current position of this portion of it:

There has been a shortfall of income over expenses this year. In fact, this shortfall could be eliminated if we all evaluate our giving’s and wherever possible provide an increase.

How can you help? 

1. By directly increasing your regular offerings.

2. If you know you are going to be absent put your offering for those Sundays in the envelopes (post-dated cheques are appropriate) and bring to Church on a previous Sunday.

3. Use our automatic Bank Debit program to transfer funds from your account to that of the parish.

In our Baptism we were enrolled to share in God’s mission by proclaiming the Gospel of Christ in our lives. Our financial stewardship is an essential part of our sharing.

Our Annual General (AGM) will held on Sunday, September 12th following the 10:30 a.m. service
God’s blessing for a safe, happy and relaxing summer!
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The Bulletin is given to the Glory of God and in Loving Memory of: 

Loved Ones

 by 

Violet & Ted Barnes

 Our Parish Mission Statement 

We believe in nurturing a community of faith dedicated to inclusion, support and sharing the story of God's love with all people regardless of the stage of their spiritual journey
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Welcome to the Parish of St. John the Evangelist, Topsail.  Thank you for joining us for worship today. We pray this service will truly be a blessing to you.   

‘Summer’ means different things to people - vacation, gardening, travel, gathering with family & friends, solitary walks enjoying the outdoors, etc. May the bounty of creation offer you and your family every opportunity to seek and find joy and peace this season. Our Summer Bulletin is published for July & August, resuming with our regular publication after Labour Day in September. Occasionally, there may be special announcements published as the need arises.   
A warm welcome to any who are visiting with us this summer!  We hope you have an enjoyable visit to the Topsail area. 

Please take a moment while you are with us to sign our Guest Book at the front door, and by all means introduce yourself to the clergy and people of our Parish. We do enjoy meeting visitors. There are hearing assist apparatus’ available for those with hearing difficulties at the back of the church.
May the Lord Jesus, who loves with a wounded heart, be your love forever more.
May the Lord Jesus, who serves with wounded hands, help you serve others.
May the Lord Jesus, who walks on wounded feet, walk with you to the end of the road.
Look for the face of the Lord Jesus in everyone you meet,
And may everyone you meet, see the face of the Lord Jesus in you.
And the blessing of God Almighty, the Father, The Son, and the Holy Spirit, be upon you and remain with you for ever. Amen.
Every good wish, 
Reverend Jotie, tssf
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Service during July and August will remain at 10:30 AM.

During the months of July & August the Parish Office hours will be Monday to Thursday from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon. We welcome Brad Lundrigan who is our summer student this year!

Regular office hours (Monday – Thursday, 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.) will resume after Labour Day Weekend, Tuesday, Sept.7th.

Annual Leave

Reverend Jotie will be away on vacation for the month of August  and September 20th – 27th.  Reverend Lisa and Archdeacon Greg Mercer will be leading services.  Reverend Lisa will be covering any emergency responses during this time.
Emergency Contact 

If you have an emergency outside of office hours during the month of July please contact Reverend Jotie Noel @ 325-2366.  For the month of August please contact Deacon Lisa Cox @ 325-2366.
Mail Drop Slot

We have a secure mail drop slot in the outside door leading to the parish office where you may leave any correspondence or envelopes after office hours.
Recycling

In an effort to promote environmental stewardship and at the same time add a little extra revenue to our books, we have an account for recyclables at the Green Depot in Manuels. The account number is 8342336. Labels to put on your bags, can be picked up at the back of the church. 

Commemoration of the Faithful Departed

On Wednesday, July 21, at 7:00 p.m. we will host an online service on our Parish Facebook page, a Commemoration of the Faithful Departed. In keeping with All Souls, you may have your departed loved one’s name remembered by adding their name to the list. Before worship on Sunday, you may drop off your donation and the name of your departed loved(s) as you check in with the Registrar or contact the Church Office by phone or email. This is an online service only.  

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDAR

With the hope that the Covid 19 restrictions are lifted and we are able to get back to some fellowship in our parish hall; We have made plans for the coming fall season.
Saturday, Sept. 18th 
Parish BBQ 

Sunday, Sept. 19th @ 3:00 p.m.
In-person Flower Service

Sunday, Oct. 17th 
10:30 am Annual Hymn 


Sing of Remembrance & Thanksgiving

Fall Fair Dates:

Saturday, October 23rd

9:00 a.m. Flea Market

Saturday, November 6th           
Fall Fair Day

Thursday, November 11th
Fall Fair Dinner

Saturday, December 11th
2:30 p.m. Holly Tea



Diocesan Bishop: The Right Reverend Samuel Rose


Diocesan Administrator: The Venerable Charlene Taylor


Priest-in-Charge: The Reverend Jotie Noel, T.S.S.F.


Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Lisa Cox


Organists/Choir Director :  Stephanie Gavell, Amanda Dawe-Ledwell


Parish Wardens: Sharon Smith and Rex Hillier


Office Administrator: Madonna Scott








